
Grand Junction, Colorado 

August 26, 1919 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Garber, Holmburg. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of August 19 and special 
meeting of August 23d read and approved. 
 
The report of the investigation of the Grand Junction Electric, 
Gas & Manufacturing Company's gas plant, made by J. E. Ragan, was 

submitted and read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the report was accepted and ordered placed on file. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 

RESOLUTION 
 

Upon consideration of the statement of The Grand Junction 
Electric, Gas and Manufacturing Company as to its proposed raise 
of rates for gas to one dollar and sixty cents a thousand feet, 
with a minimum of one dollar for each consumer, commencing 
September 1, 1919, and upon consideration of the report of J. E. 

Ragan, representing the City, made at the invitation of said 
company, 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the City Council approves an increase 
of rates by the Grand Junction Electric, Gas and Manufacturing 
Company in the price of gas beginning September 1, 1919, so that 
its rates will be one dollar and fifty cents per thousand feet 
for gas, with a minimum of seventy-five cents for each consumer. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 

Garber, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by heads of 
departments and audited, were read by the Clerk: 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 



28,426 Fire Labor Account $60.50 Wages Fireman 

427 Water Barton & Terrill 20.50 Freight on pig lead 

428 Water Ed Barnham 21.00 6 day's labor 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the bills as read be allowed and warrants 
ordered drawn for the several amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Garber, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the bills allowed. 

 
The following reports having been eaxamined and approved by the 
auditor, the same were on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, 
seconded by Commissioner Blackstone, accepted and ordered placed 
on file: 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Public Affairs, 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Water and Sewers, 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Highways, and 
 
Quarterly Report of the City Treasurer. 
 

Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Garber, 
that the D. & R. G. Band be employed to give two more Sunday 
evening concerts this season in the city parks. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Garber, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the Council adjourned. 
 

/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
 
City Clerk. 
 


